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MEMORANDUM 

 

September 5, 2024 
 
To:  Stormwater Management Commission 
 
From:  Kelcey Traynoff, Regulatory Supervisor 
  Brian Frank, Chief Engineer  
 
Re: Recommendation for WDO Community Recertification with Conditions 
 

 
ACTION REQUESTED: Approval of Community Certification Status 
 
Village of Round Lake (Standard and Isolated Wetland) 
 
Based on SMC staff review of Lake County Watershed Development Ordinance (WDO) 
enforcement and performance, we recommend Community Recertification, with one condition, for 
the Village of Round Lake:  
 
SMC and the Village will continue coordination regarding the drain tile replacement work 
and associated permit (WDP-18-242), located southwest of W. Belvidere Road and Wilson 
Road (PIN: 0536400015). WDO compliance is required to assure the development does not 
increase flood and drainage hazards to others, or create unstable conditions susceptible 
to erosion [WDO Purpose 102.03]. 
 
The Village of Round Lake has adopted the WDO and has submitted the required documentation 
for recertification. They also have appropriate staffing and are implementing community 
ordinances compliant with the WDO. 
 
Please see the attached petitions for the listed community.  

Please feel free to contact Brian Frank at (847) 377-7704 or Kelcey Traynoff at (847) 377-7711 if 

you have any questions.  

 

  












